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ST HELENS COLLEGE CORPORATION

MEETING OF THE STANDARDS AND CURRICULUM COMMITTEE HELD AT 
12.30 pm on FRIDAY 15 SEPTEMBER 2017
 IN THE BOARD ROOM, TOWN CENTRE CAMPUS
M I N U T E S

MEMBERSHIP:

*
Mrs E Brocklehurst (Chair)

*
Dr J Burford 

*
Mr N Gribben

*
Mrs S Jee
*
Mr J Middlehurst 
*
Mr P Round 

IN ATTENDANCE:

Mrs P Jervis, Governor, Knowsley Community College (Observer)

Ms A Pryer, Principal
Mrs C Jones, Clerk to the Corporation

1 ANNUAL ELECTION OF CHAIR

It was proposed by Mrs S Jee seconded by Mr P Round and duly agreed by the Committee that Ms E Brocklehurst be re-appointed as Chair of Standards and Curriculum Committee for 2017/18 (up until the point of merger).
2
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest notified.

3
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Mrs P Jervis.
4
NOTIFICATION OF URGENT BUSINESS


a
Quality Calendar 2017/18 (Principal) 
5
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON 3 JULY 2017

The Minutes of the above meeting were agreed and signed as a correct 


record.
6
MATTERS ARISING


a
Minute 8.1 p2/3 – Teaching and Learning Observation Profile – Outstanding 

Teaching and Learning


The standards around the reporting mechanisms has been reviewed with 


new reporting guidelines to Governors now approved, subject to some minor 

amendment.



Following a question from the Committee, it was confirmed that there was no 

summer school assigned to the ‘A’ level 
Academy, with any associated 


summer actions that did take place to be reported at the next meeting, along 

with any plans going forward regarding the ‘A’ level Academy.
ACTION: CEO to provide a report at the next meeting about  ‘A’ level provision going forward
7
COLLEGE PERFORMANCE UPDATE AS AT 6 SEPTEMBER 2017


The Vice Principal presented the College Performance update report as at                  
6 September 2017, with the following areas particularly highlighted:
· ‘A’ levels:  The pass rate for ‘A’ levels only was reported at 94.9% (all ages) against the national rate of 97.9%.  The value added has improved 
ie higher grades were reported at 21%, which is very similar to the national rate.  The A2s only value added score was reported at 0.02 which indicates that the students made at least the progress that could be expected given their starting point (these are the published national ready reckoner values). It was noted that ‘career bundles’ are offered now in relation to ‘A’ level provision. 

The complexities involved with the differing value added measures was discussed, and it was agreed that the Executive will provide Governors with  information and training to assist their understanding of the data. 

ACTION: Mr N Gribben, VP, to arrange training for Governors on value added measures

It was noted that the College is involved in the discussions of the development of ‘A’ level provision in Knowsley.    
· 16-18s: Although the College was reporting an increase in 16-18 performance , the Committee expressed disappointment at the outcome of the Level 3 Diploma provision, in that all the changes made last year had not had a positive impact on retention.  It was noted that the curriculum continues to be reviewed with Governors reaffirming that sound IA&G support for all students is vital to ensure that the correct study route is taken.  A nested one-year delivery model for 2017/18 stats will contribute to an improvement in performance of this provision.  Level 1 provision was also discussed, with some further Prince’s Trust students yet to be included which will improve the position.  The level 2 certificate was discussed, but again more achievements are to be included on the system at Level 2.  
· Apprenticeships:  The Committee congratulated the apprenticeship team on the improvements evidenced this year, with the overall achievement rate reported at 74.1% and 7.1% above the national rate.  
· English and maths: The Committee congratulated the English and maths team on the improvements evidenced this year, with the 14-16 Academy position to be kept under review, and comparatives with other colleges offering 14-16 provision to be undertaken where possible.  
The Committee discussed the change from IGCSE in English Language (14-16 Academy) which should not be an excuse for declining performance, with the management of such change at an early stage to have a higher profile in the College’s CPD programme. 
· Adults: The College was reporting an increase in 19+ performance by 1.1%, with further impact to be reported at the next meeting once the remaining outstanding achievements are included on the system.  
The latest performance position was accepted by the Standards and Curriculum Committee, with the national position to be included in future reports.
ACTION: Principal to oversee that the national position is included in performance reports 
8
TIMELINE OF PREPARATION FOR QAA INSPECTIONS


As requested at the previous meeting, the Vice Principal presented a timeline for 
the preparation of QAA inspections, with no concerns identified.  A HE consultant 
specialist, who has been working with the College, has been invited to attend the 
next meeting of the Committee.  The Committee highlighted the issue relating to the 
data analysis of the 
last 3 years, and requested that expert advice eg from a 
university, is sourced in order to improve the weaknesses identified. 

ACTION: Principal to oversee that expert advice is sourced ensuring accurate HE data analysis trends as part of QAA inspection preparation 
9
QUALITY IMPROVEMENT PLAN (INCLUDING POST-INSPECTION ACTION 
PLAN)


The Principal presented the Quality Improvement Plan (including the post-
inspection action plan) for review by the Committee, summarising the format of the 
report and the details contained therein. Future reports will contain a summary 
report including up to 5 key drivers, which was welcomed by Governors. It was 
noted that the 14-16 provision was not yet included in the plan.

The Committee also asked that the intended impact and milestones sections be 
separated with the intended impact to be strengthened.  

The Quality Improvement Plan (including the post-inspection action plan) was 
accepted by the Standards and Curriculum Committee.
ACTION: Principal to strengthen the QIP/post inspection action plan as agreed above
10
REPORT ON THE ROLE OF ASESSORS IN THE WATERSIDE TRAINING


APPRENTICESHIP MODEL


As requested by the Committee, the Chief Executive presented a report on the role 
of assessors in the Waterside Training Apprenticeship model.


The Committee noted the report, but, as part of a robust discussion, requested that 
more analysis be undertaken over and above that detailed in the recommendations 
regarding the financial positon, which includes identification of the key factors in 

success by Waterside, and also to look externally at other 
outstanding 
apprenticeship organisations to support the review.  
ACTION: Mrs V Roberts, VP,  to oversee that more analysis work is undertaken including reference to other external outstanding apprenticeship organisations
11
DRIVING APPRENTICESHIPS’ PERFORMANCE ACTION PLAN


The CEO presented an action plan, which had been developed to improve 
apprenticeship outcomes by refocusing the management of apprentices and 
improving the quality of provision.


The Principal reported that she was overseeing the work that is underway to merge 
all the apprenticeship procedures and systems from both Colleges to achieve 
commonality throughout, and to also ensure adherence with the new 
apprenticeship levy system for audit purposes.  


The driving apprenticeships’ performance action plan was accepted by the 
Standards and Curriculum Committee, which was now closed down, with a transfer 
of all the areas rag-rated in red to be transferred into the QIP for future monitoring 
purposes.  A standardised action planning format was also advocated by 
Governors.
ACTIONs: Principal to ensure that all areas identified in red are transferred to the QIP;

Executive to determine a standard action planning reporting format
12
ANNUAL REVIEW OF CONFIDENTIAL ITEMS 2016/17

The Clerk reported that there had been no items of confidential business reported to 

the Standards and Curriculum Committee in 2016/17, which was accepted by the 
Committee.  
13
URGENT BUSINESS (AS NOTIFIED UNDER MINUTE NUMBER 4 ABOVE)

a
Quality Calendar 2017/18 (Principal) 


The Principal presented the quality calendar for 2017/18 which was 


accepted by the Committee, with the two College logos and the new College 

Group title to be included before dissemination to staff.

14
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING: Rescheduled to 12.30 pm on


Friday 13 October 2017 in the Board Room, Town Centre Campus.
KEY OUTCOMES:

COLLEGE PERFORMANCE UPDATE: The Standards and Curriculum Committee 

reviewed the latest College performance report with an update to be provided at the

next meeting.  Governors congratulated the apprenticeship and English and maths 

teams on the improvements evidenced.

TIMELINE OF PREPARATION FOR QAA INSPECTION:  The Standards and Curriculum Committee noted the timeline of preparations for the QAA inspection.
QUALITY IMPROVEMENT PLAN (including the post-inspection action plan): The 

Standards and Curriculum Committee accepted the Quality Improvement Plan which 

now also incorporated the post-inspection action plan.  A Quality calendar has also
developed for 2017/18 which will be disseminated to staff as a working document.

DRIVING APPRENTICESHIPS’ PERFORMANCE ACTION PLAN:  The Standards and 

Curriculum Committee reviewed the driving apprenticeship’ performance action 

Plan which was now closed down and any areas identified in red to be transferred 

into the QIP for future monitoring.
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